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Mr. Eric Knight, Project Manager
California Energy Commission
1519 Ninth Street

Sacramento, CA 95814

Subject: Noise Standards
Proposed Walnut Creek Energy Park

Dear Mr. Knight:

We have reviewed your recent Data Request Numbers 98 and 99 relating to the applicable
noise standards for the Walnut Creek Energy Park (WCEP). We understand that the Staff
has reviewed our Negative Declaration for the Demolition of the warehouse currently
located at 911 Bixby Drive. We also understand that based on that document, Staff
believes that the City of Industry has adopted the Los Angeles County Noise Standards.
The City of Industry has made no such adoption. The reference to adoption in the Negative
Declaration was not meant to imply that projects within the City of Industry limits would
legally be required to comply with the Los Angeles County Noise Standards. The
reference was to establish a baseline for comparison of temporary demolition impacts only,
even though those standards are not applicable.

The City of Industry General Plan does not have specific numerical standards but rather
encourages proper land use planning by locating industries that may generate
objectionable noise in compatible areas.

Sincerely,

Mike Kisséll

Planning Director
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